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P123 Effect of feeding of hydrolyzed feather meal on nitrogenous compounds in
blood and ailk. C.D. Lu, M.J. Potchoiba, T. Sahlu and J.K. Fernandez.

Institute for Goat Research, Langston University, Oklahoma.

Fifteen Alpine goats in early lactation were utilized to study the utilization of
hydrolyzed feather meal (HFM) in lactation rations. Isonitrogenous and isoenergetic
diets (16.0% CP and 2.4 Meal/kg ME) containing soybean meal (SBM, 50% dietary N), HFM
and urea (HFM-U; 25% dietary N from HFM and urea, respectively) or HFM (50% dietary N)
were fed in a 17 week lactation trial. Three of 5 animals in the HFM-U group were off
feed during the experiment. Only results from SBM and HFM diets were compared. Intake
(kg/day), body weight (kg), and milk production (kg/day) were 3.01, 47.0, 3.20, and
2.74, 47.7, 3.16 for does fed SBM and HFM, respectively. Rumen NH1-N (mg/dl) and total
volatile fatty acids (roM)were 16.6 and 80.6, and 4.8 and 69.6 for aoes fed SBM and HFM,
respectively. Molar percentage of acetate (66.2 vs. 60.7) and acetate to propionate
ratio (3.21 vs. 2.45) were higher in does fed SBM than HFM. Low NH3-N in the rumen of
does fed HFM suggested that little protein in HFM was degraded in the rumen. Urea-N and
total protein in serum, and true protein and casein N in milk were lower in does fed
HFM. Inadequate NH3-N supply for microbial synthesis and/or quality of amino acid for
intestinal absorption may limit the utilization of HFM in lactation ration.

Recycled nitrogen in l~ctating dairy cows fed high and low grain diets. A. Al-
P124 Dehneh* R.C. Wanderley • J.T. Huber. C.B. Theurer. and J.C. Teixeira2• Department
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Recycled N used by rumen bacteria and reaching the small intestine was studied in 4
duodenally cannulated lactating COW8 fed diets of 2:1 (C) and 1:2 (F) concentrate to
forage. Urea-1SN was continually infused into the jugular vein for varying times up to
24 hand lSN-enrichment was determined in duodenal digesta, urine and blood for 5 d.
Duodenal digest a and urine were sampled every 4 h and blood twice daily. for 5 d.
Enrichment patterns of digesta and urine was similar. with peaks at cessation of lSN
infusion. Turnover rate of rumen bacteria averaged S%/h. Of the N in duodenal digesta.
16% came from blood urea with little difference between diets. Results were similar to
two other trials where cows were infused continually for 3 d. The enrichment profile of
~lood, digesta and urine was similar for all cows. Moreover. there was a similarity in
)N.enrichment patterns between the shorter and longer-term infusions. which suggests
that valid estimates of recycled N incorpor~ted into rumen microbial protein might be
obtained with decreased infusion times of 1 N-urea. 1) Fellow of O.A.S., 2) Fellow of
CNPq.


